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St. Luke's Catholic Primary School 
629 Goulburn Valley Highway, 

Shepparton North, Victoria, 3631. 

Phone:  5822 1834 

Fax:  5822 2503 

Email: principal@slshepparton.catholic.edu.au 

 newsletter@slshepparton.catholic.edu.au 

Web: www.slshepparton.catholic.edu.au 

Journeying Together in Christ 

School Community Newsletter 

Friday 15th April, 2016  Term: 2   Week: 1 

  What’s on next week? 
 

April: 

Monday 18th April Assembly at 2.20pm 

Tuesday 19th April School Board Meeting 

    Adult Faith Gathering  

Wednesday 20th April  

Thursday 21st April 

Friday 22nd April 

  

 

2016: Be the Face of Mercy 

St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School acknowledges the Bangarang and Yorta Yorta             

people, the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated. We          

commit to working in partnership with Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 

      
 Friday of the 3rd Week of Easter 

 

Communion Antiphon today:  
The Crucified is risen from the dead and has redeemed us, alleluia. 

 

We live for hope and Jesus’ resurrection on Easter Sunday is this hope. At assembly on Monday the Year 
5/6 students shared a reflection about Easter Sunday.  Their words, actions and art work gave us a sense of 
hope.  We need to all be disciples of Jesus and tell the world about the Good News.  When we tell people 
about St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School, do we mention our Catholic Identity?  St. Luke’s exist because of 
our Catholic Identity. We celebrate this so well at school and you all have something to do with that. 
 
 
     
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
I did not take this photo but it reminds me of the last couple of mornings driving to school. We are 
experiencing beautiful weather with amazing mornings. The sun is a symbol of the ‘Risen Lord’ and we are 
greeted by this every morning, even when it is a little overcast. Jesus is still with us on these gloomy 
mornings.  I pray that we are greeted with a gloomy morning soon with rain to follow. 
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Welcome Back everyone to Term 2!!  I think we were blessed with two weeks of true Autumn weather. I love 
this time of the year when things are changing.  The morning are superb out here at school when I arrive. There 
is a peacefulness we just would not experience in a larger city. 
 

I think back to January when I would be walking around the shops in Shepp and I didn’t know anyone.  During 
these holidays, it was nice to wave at the odd family and have a chat.   
 

School Board 

On Tuesday night we welcomed Phil Bretherton from our CEO. Phil is the Assistant to the Director, Governance, 
Research & Communications. We had 9 new parents attend the meeting, 2 apologies, 2 current board reps, and 
myself.  This is very exciting and a great opportunity for the next stage of our school board formation. 
 

Where to now: We have an AGM set down for the 26th April. Leading up to this we will speak with those who 
attended the meeting and see if they are wanting to join the current board this year or in the future.  At the 26th 
April meeting we will look at forming our board and consider office bearers. Once we have our 2016 board we 
will start looking at our Mission/Vision for St. Luke’s and develop a strategic plan which includes many things 
happening already. 
 

If anyone was unable to make Tuesday night’s information session and would like to know more, please give 
me a call. 
 

Community Group 

I hope you all received the calendar earlier in the week. Thank you for developing this. Just a reminder that we 
will still place upcoming dates in the newsletter and add/edit events in the Skoolbag app. 
 

Uniform 

The weather is certainly very pleasant at the moment and is giving us time to get the winter uniform ready.  See 
below our winter uniform and other requirements. You can normally see this on our webpage in the 
Information booklet. This has temporarily been removed so we can add/edit some information before our 
‘Open Day’. 

PRINCIPALS REPORT: 

WINTER - GIRLS 
A-line Tunic (Navy Check) with Terracotta Long Sleeved 

Polo Top & Navy tights. 
Or 

Navy Trousers with Terracotta Long/Short Sleeved Polo 
Top  

Navy Windcheater 
Or 

Navy Bomber Jacket 
 

Black lace up shoes or Black Buckle/Velcro shoes. 
Navy Socks 

WINTER - BOYS 
Navy Trousers with Terracotta Long/Short Sleeved Polo 

Top  
Navy Windcheater 

Or 
Navy Bomber Jacket 

 
Black lace up shoes or Black elastic sided boots. 

Navy Socks  

OTHER ASPECTS OF UNIFORM: 

Compulsory:  
School Bag (with printed logo) ~ Available from: Goulburn Valley School Uniforms 
 
Optional:  
Sunglasses (No “named” brands please) ~ Available from: St. Luke’s Community Group  
Navy Spray Jacket (Other coats may be worn to  school ~ Navy colour preferred)   
Navy Beanie & Scarf (NOTE: No other beanie / scarf to be worn however). 
 
Related School Uniform Policy: 
Hair ~ Natural Colour and Tied Back if longer than shoulder height.  
Hair Accessories ~ Navy 
No make up or nail polish to be worn to school.  
Jewellery ~ Watches may we worn 

 ~ One thin chain necklace with pendant, cross, crucifix, etc… may be worn 
                ~ NO rings   

  ~ Stud earrings only (One per ear) i.e. NO sleepers please  – in the interests of personal safety. 
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Welcome 

We welcome Mrs. Karli Scott and Nicole Keenan onto staff this term.  Karli joins us in the office and Nicole as a 
Learning Support Assistant. 
 

Open Day 

This is on Tuesday 31st May at 10:00an and 12:00pm. This is the beginning of preparations for 2017. This is 
predominantly for Prep students for 2017 but if anyone is thinking of coming to St. Luke’s in Years 1-6, they 
are most welcome to attend.  Please advertise the date to friends.  Information has been sent to the Kinder-
gartens in Shepparton. 
 

ANZAC DAY 

On Monday the 25th we will celebrate ANZAC Day. I am inviting all students and their families to attend this 
ceremony. I realise that ANZAC DAY falls on a Monday and many families may take the opportunity to head 
away for the weekend.  If you are about I would the students and families to join us at the ceremony. The stu-
dents will be required to be in school uniform.  More details next week. 
 

Last weekend I am sure some people were involved in the basketball weekend.  I had my first taste of watch-
ing a game in Shepparton. I was able to catch up with some university friends from Ballarat and Portland, 
while their children took the court. 
 

It was great to come into school last Monday and see the smiling faces again. Looking forward to a great term 
of learning and fun! 
 

Have a great weekend and go the SWANS :) 

PRINCIPALS REPORT (continued): 

SCHOOL NEWS: 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to the Higgins family 
on the safe arrival of their new  

baby boy, Will 

CHANGES TO TRAVEL ARRANGEMENTS 

For any changes to travel arrangements and col-

lection of students, please contact the school 

via phoning 5822 1834 by 3pm. 

Please do not rely on emailing staff. Thank you 

CURRICULUM UPDATE: 

Children’s Chatter Matters! 

Ten activities will be provided each term focusing on key areas of oral language supporting 
literacy. Feel free to adjust these activities according to your child’s grade level. Ten activities 
will be provided over this term targeting phonological awareness skills. Phonological awareness is one of 
the key building blocks for reading and writing. It is listening to, and thinking about the sounds in words. 

1. Have a box of different items collected from around the house e.g. items found from the playroom, 
the kitchen, the bathroom and the bedroom. An object is picked out of the box and is named, the 
next person must supply another word that is related to it. The game continues until a player gets 
stuck and cannot think of another word. Ask your child to justify how the words are related also – 
the relationship between the word may not be immediately obvious until they explain it e.g. Pig – 
Sheep – Cow (all farm animals) – flamingo, galah (all pink) 
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Making Jesus Real  

The main aim of the Making Jesus Real (MJR) program & the bottom line of Catholic Education is to get students to be aware 
that they have the spirit of Jesus within them. This is expressed each day by the simple little things we do and say (smile, wave, 
saying please and thank you, helping people, giving encouraging words, volunteering at home etc., just like you do in your busy 
life. MJR is simple as we are already doing it and it is just a matter of being switched onto the way we G.T.S. (Greet Treat and 
Speak to people).  These are some of the great MJR initiatives that students can do to bring the spirit alive within themselves 
and those around them. 
* Be a GIVER rather than a taker. 
* Be a better team player at home (doing as they are asked cheerfully and saying thanks at home a least 4 times daily). 
* Positive attitude to people and life, Believe in themselves (B.I.Y). 
* Be a Grinner and Winner rather a moaner and groaner, Take the good with the bad. 
* Search for the hero inside yourself, search for the secrets you hide. 
* Model at all times WEST attitude 
* Looking at qualities and they picking 3 that they aim to be by the end of the year. 
(kind Friendly Encouraging, compassionate, helpful, giving of themselves, include others, welcoming, attitude of Gratitude, 
humble, forgiving, etc.). 
* Peer pressure. "If you want to fly like an eagle don't hang around with the turkeys." 
* Born to try, "the future lies in my hands" 
* Reflecting over my day, 3 things that I should be thankful for that happened today. "A day is wasted if you don't reflect on it. 
Where was the spirit of Jesus in my life today? 

Compass points for life. Class go through MJR pick 20 attitudes they want for life, bring it down to10 then 5 and then 1 which 

is the "Key to their life" the 10 are their compass points for life, we then do orienteering with compasses around the school 

to get the message. 

Scripture Focus: Each fortnight our school community will focus on a piece of scripture linked to a social skills focus to make 
that important connection between our lives and the life-giving message of God’s Holy Word. 

‘Whatever your task, put yourselves into it, as done for the Lord’  

Col. 3:23 

Whole School Social Skills Focus:   For week 1 our social skills focus is EXCELLENCE.  

 1. Trying to do and be your best   2. Presentation of work 
 2. Aiming high     4. Being Modest  

   

Throughout the year we invite our families to reinforce each set of social skills that are the focus for our fortnight. These social 
skills link with the Making Jesus Real (MJR) program in our school.  
Our MJR focus for this fortnight is:   MAKE LIFE HAPPEN—LIFE IS WHAT YOU MAKE IT     

 

 

Mark Harmer 

Catholic Identity & Religious Education Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKING JESUS REAL/RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: 

Fourth Sunday of Easter—John 10: 27-30 

Saturday 16th April—6pm Commitment Mass—Reconciliation - St Brendan’s Parish  

Saturday 16th April—8pm Mass     - St Brendan’s Parish 

Sunday 17th April—11am Commitment Mass—Reconciliation - St Brendan’s Parish 
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       School Banking 2016 – Term 1 
WEDNESDAY is School Banking Day! 
For every deposit made at school, no matter                                              how 
big or small, students will receive a cool                                      
Dollarmites token. Once students have individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem 
them for exclusive School Banking reward items in recognition of their continued savings 
behaviour. Get involved in the School Banking program.  
You can get involved in the School Banking program by opening a Commonwealth Bank 
Youthsaver account at any Commonwealth Bank branch, over the phone on 13 2221, or via 
NetBank if you are an existing customer with NetBank access. Remember to take in              
identification for you and your child (driver’s license and birth certificate). You will receive a 
Dollarmites wallet and deposit book that your child will use to participate in the program. 

Our school receives $5 when a student makes their first ever School Banking deposit and 5% on every deposit made 
through the school (to a maximum of $10 per individual deposit). Please do not hesitate to call Stacey East, School 

Banking Co-ordinator, on phone 0438 426612 or email stace_132@hotmail.com  for information and help.   

Lunch Orders:  Lunch order 
day is Wednesday, please 
remind your child to place 

their lunch order in the lunch tub 
first thing in the morning, please 
only large brown lunch bags 
available from the office - $2 for 
50. If there are any discrepancies 
with lunch orders, the matter is to 
be dealt with on the day of the 
lunch order. Children need to tell 
their teacher or come to the Office 
straight away. Thank you. 

Out Of School Hours Care  
Stepping Stones Children’s 
Services: All bookings & 
enquires regarding care or 
changes to bookings, 
cancellations, payments etc. 
should be directed through 
Stepping Stones on: 1300 
665 699. 

PRE LOVED 

UNIFORMS: 

Please contact  
Paula Holland  
on 0438 311 991  

for all of your   
pre-loved uniform needs. 

ST. LUKE’S                 
UNIFORM SUPPLIER 

Goulburn Valley  
School Uniforms                                           

66 High St                                                                                                                                                          
Shepparton                     

are the SOLE supplier 
of School Uniforms to 
our school community.                
Please contact JOY for 
your uniform needs on 

5831 3355 

DON’T FORGET TO 

DONATE your non 
fragile goods into 
the St. Vinnie’s collection bin 
located to the right of the 
Gathering Space, close to the 
staff car park. We welcome 
regular donations of clothing, 
blankets, linen etc. for 
distribution through our local 

Vinnie's’ Store. Thank you.  

Bus Contact Numbers:                    
For queries relating to the 
COUNTRY and TOWN bus 
systems please contact 

TOWN BUS:                     
Shepparton Transit                              
Ph: 5831 2150                         
COUNTRY BUS:                                           
Co-Ord: Paul Lucas                
Ph: 5825 2344 

SOCIAL MEDIA @ ST LUKE’S                                                               

There are now several ways to keep up 

to date with what is happening at our 

school.  Follow the links below for Facebook & Twitter.  

https://www.facebook.com/slshepparton         

https://twitter.com/StLukes_PS 

If you haven’t already downloaded our Skoolbag APP, go to the Appstore and 

search for St. Luke's Catholic Primary School Shepparton, it’s easy and free to 

download.  The newsletter gets uploaded each week to the APP also!! 

SCHOOL INFORMATION: 

mailto:stace_132@hotmail.com
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.scotsalbury.nsw.edu.au/sites/default/files/st%2520vincent%2520de%2520paul.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.scotsalbury.nsw.edu.au/image/st-vincent-de-paul-logo&h=424&w=512&sz=60&tbnid=2yIR7Olgv2-dwM:&tbnh=92&tbnw
https://www.facebook.com/slshepparton
https://twitter.com/StLukes_PS


 

Page 6 

COMMUNITY GROUP: 

Term 2 Welcome & Morning Tea 

 

A Welcome to  new families and Welcome to 
Term 2 Morning tea will be held in the  

Gathering space on Friday 29th April at 9.am  
Please contact Sharlene Putman on 

0419155929,  If you are able to assist. 

CALENDAR 

Please support our St Luke’s com-

munity businesses that are on the 

calendar. The calendar was emailed 

on Tuesday 12th April and is availa-

ble on the school website and will be 

updated regularly. If you are printing 

a copy, don’t forget to check dates 

at the end of weekly newsletter to 

make any changes or add new 

events   

Community Group Directory 

The community group directory was 

distributed on Thursday 24th of 

March. The Directory was distributed 

in class format this year, however if 

you would like a full version of the di-

rectory or you did not receive your 

children’s class, please contact the of-

fice and a copy will be sent home. 

 

A flyer was distributed in term one for the 2016 
Mothers day afternoon tea. 

Thank you to all people who have kindly offered 
to help with the afternoon tea. A committee has 
been organised and will be meeting soon to 
finalise this exciting event. Please contact Nicole 
or Mary Jo if you would like to be further 
information or would like to be involved. 

Nicole Keenan: 0428825108 

Maryjo DeRose: 0429910349 

Mothers day afternoon tea: 

MOTHERS DAY STALL 

The mothers day stall will be held on Friday 6th 

May. Thank you to those who have already donat-

ed beautiful gifts. Contact Kaylene Armstrong on 

0417 454 250 for further information. 

Easter Raffle 
Thank you to everyone for the donations, purchas-

ing of tickets and help with the Easter egg raffle. 

Special thanks to Ann Hall for donating her time 

to help wrap gifts. 

The next Community Group meeting will be held on  
Wednesday 11th of May at 7.30pm.  

 
“ALONE WE CAN DO SO LITTLE; TOGETHER WE CAN DO SO MUCH.” – HELEN KELLER 
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REGIONAL SPORT: 

Marist NDC Basketball Club 
Marist NDC Basketball Club registrations are now closed and training starts this week at Mercy Stadium 
as follows: 
Monday Nights      Wednesday Nights 
U10 Girls & Boys 4.30pm to 5.15pm   U16 Girls & Boys 4.30pm to 5.30pm 
U12 Girls & Boys 5.15pm to 6.00pm   U18 Girls & Boys 5.30pm to 6.30pm 
U14 Girls & Boys 6.00pm to 7.00pm 
Any Enquires please email at maristndc@gsba.com.au. Marist NDC Basketball Club Winter Comp Registrations are 
closed and starts Monday 18/4/16. Teams are full  

ST LUKE’S SPORTS CLUB: 

mailto:maristndc@gsba.com.au
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PARISH NEWS: 

Gluten Free Hosts   

 

If you would like to receive Holy Communion but have trouble with 

coeliac or food intolerances we have a supply of gluten free hosts. 

Please see Father (Sacristy door in the west entrance) before Mass so 

a pix can be arranged for you. 

Parish Hours:   

Please note Parish Hours are 
Tuesday - Friday  9am-4pm.  

Contact Number: 58212633. 

St. Brendan’s Parish 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

 

Every Sunday at 11.00am Mass during school term. 
 Starting this Sunday 17th April. 

 

 

All primary school children are invited to come and hear God’s word. 
 

There is no need to sign up; children come forward when invited by the  

celebrant. 

                                                                                          

 
 
 

    IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR FAMILIES ENROLLED  
     IN THE SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

 

Commitment Mass – Reconciliation 
THIS WEEKEND Saturday 16th and Sunday 17th April: 
Families are asked to arrive at least 20 minutes before the start of Mass and to come and see 
Laura in the Narthex (the main entrance into the Church). 
 
Adult Faith Gathering – Reconciliation 
 TUESDAY 19th April 7.00pm: 
Our first Adult Faith Gathering will be held this Tuesday in the Monsignor Jeffrey Centre 
(behind the Church) starting at 7.00pm.  At least one parent is expected to attend this 
evening.  Children do not attend. 
 
Any questions please contact Laura at sacramental.coord@bigpond.com.au or ring the parish 

house 5821 2633 Wednesday mornings. 

St. Brendan’s Parish Sacramental Program 2016 

~Reconciliation Confirmation Eucharist~ 

mailto:sacramental.coord@bigpond.com.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://btckstorage.blob.core.windows.net/site158/Copy%20photos/children_holy_spirit.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.stedmundgodalming.btck.co.uk/Youth/Childrens%20Liturgy&h=236&w=250&tbnid=2jwoI1Pikz0zwM:&docid=AqPH9PRPR6V3vM&
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OTHER NEWS: 

Aussie Net  
for beginners to Netball  

 

Where:  Shepparton Sports Stadium  

When:   Fridays from 4.00pm with Qualified Instructors  
Contact:  Kylie 0419 998 190 

                                                                                         
Aussie Net is an introduction to Netball  for 5 – 7 yrs.  The program incorpo-
rates ball skills and general movement required for the game of Netball.  Activ-
ity's promote fitness along with learning the words used to progress to games 
with “Learn as you Play” Program later in the year confidently! 

 

     Term 2 starts Friday 22nd April  

Term fee $55 new entries includes a Netball!!  $50 returning entry 
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TERM 2:  APRIL 

Week 1 Sunday 17th. Commitment Mass 

Week 2 Monday 18th. Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Week 2 Tuesday 19th. School Board meeting 
Adult Faith Gathering  

Week 3 Monday 25th. ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

MAY 

Week 4 Monday 2nd. MAY Assembly @ 2.20pm 
Life Ed Van here 

Week 4 Tuesday 3rd . Life Ed Van here 

Week 4 Friday 6th. May Day morning tea 

Week 5 Monday 9th. Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Week 5 Tuesday 10th. Community Group meeting 

Week 6 Monday 16th. Assembly @ 2.20pm 
Year 6 interschool sport 

Week 6 Tuesday 17th. Year 5 interschool sport 

Week 6 Wednesday 18th. Year 4 interschool sport 
Year 5/6 Reedy Swamp Day 

Week 6 Thursday 19th. Year 3 interschool sport 

Week 7 Monday 23rd. Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Week 7 Tuesday 24th. First Reconciliation  

Week 7 Wednesday 25th. PUPIL FREE DAY 

Subject to change 

IMPORTANT DATES: 


